



26 March 2021

Address: School Road, Frettenham, Norfolk, NR12 7LL

E mail: office@frettenham.norfolk.sch.uk

Website: www.harnserfed.co.uk.

Telephone: 01603 737405

Track and Trace

We are being asked to continue to help with contact tracing at the beginning of the Easter break.

Where staff or children, test positive for coronavirus (COVID-19) during the holidays, having developed symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school, schools are not required to take any action. Staff, parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace.

Where staff or children, test positive having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school is asked to assist in identifying close contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school.

In this event we ask parents to email the school office office@frettenham.norfolk.sch.uk and tell us that a positive test has been received by their child. We will check the office@ email address on Saturday 27th, Sunday 28th and Monday 29th March in order to action any notifications of positive cases and therefore inform any close contacts/bubbles that they will need to self-isolate for 10 days. We will seek advice from Public Health England in order to advise us on the correct steps to take. We will communicate any essential information to you by text or email.

From Tuesday, 30 March 2021 until the end of the holiday, any positive cases should be reported to NHS Test and Trace.

We hope that this clearly outlines the steps to follow if your child develops symptoms or receives a positive test during the Easter holiday.

Many thanks for your help with continuing to keep people safe during this time.

A message from Lisa

As my Frettenham journey comes to an end, I can truly say what an honour and pleasure it's been to have been part of this unique school community. Having the privilege to nurture, support and teach the pupils, present and past has been a great delight, as indeed has been seeing the wonder and excitement on their faces as they move along their own paths. Getting up and coming into 'work' has not been a chore, challenging or tiring at times maybe, but greatly rewarding nevertheless.

Over the years, working alongside creative, patient, caring and talented colleagues, whilst not forgetting the pupils, the opportunities and experiences have been vast. I have many, many fond memories; residential stays Whitwell Hall, Round Robin activity afternoons, whole school art and creative days, plays, performances and concerts, music and singing, flash mob dancing to the Hustle, sports day, dressing up days, cooking, class trips, visitors in, to name but a few, on top of all the classroom learning, combined these have all made Frettenham such a fun and happy place to work in.

I hope the children also have many happy memories of our time together. Keep up the good work, and always try to do your best.

Thank you Frettenham. Lisa